

Josh Dobson Commissioner of Labor

November 6, 2024

The Honorable Roy Cooper Office of the Governor 20301 Mail Service Center Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-0301

Dear Governor Cooper:

Please accept this letter as an announcement of my resignation from the N.C. Department of Labor as the Commissioner of Labor, effective November 6, 2024, at 5 p.m.

I am grateful for the opportunity I've had to serve as the Commissioner of Labor, and it has been a tremendous honor to work with the employees at the department ensuring the safety and health of all North Carolinians.

Respectfully,

Joshua R. Dobson